Memorandum

To:

MEPA

From: Diane O'Connor Date: June 20, 2006

Re: Early Notice/ Environmental Monitor

The Town of Rockport has applied to DEP for a Request for Site Exam application for siting or expanding a public water supply source to withdraw up to approximately 0.5 mgd of water from the ground or surface water of the North Coastal Basin, in Rockport, MA. The locations of the withdrawal points are approximately 500' east of the Town's Public Water Supply Source, Cape Pond.

Written comments on the granting of a DEP permit to conduct additional testing of the site for a new or expanded water supply withdrawal are to be filed within thirty (30) days of publication of this notice in the Environmental Monitor. The written comments are to be submitted to the Drinking Water Program Section Chief at the DEP Northeast Regional Office 205B Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA 01887.

Very truly yours, DEWBERRY

Diane E. O'Connor Environmental Engineer Dewberry 31 Saint James Avenue, 3rd Floor Boston, MA 02116

(617) 695-3400 x3111 doconnor@dewberry.com

